Winnie's Scribbles Winnie's Notes

By Winnie Campbell

By Winnie Campbell

The Holy Angels' C.W.L. held their annual pot luck supper on Oct. 15 with several members honored.

Mona Holmes received her 50 year membership pin. Twentyfive year member pins were given to Marion Henri, Sheila Parent, Sue Speziale, Betty Huard, Joyce Jaroz and Mary Commisso.

Theresa Stortini received her Past President's Pin.

Certificates of merit were

given to Georgette Cebrario, Faye and Jim Figliomeni, Verna Leblanc, Theresa Stortini, Sandy Larivec and Janet Moorey.

Beverly Hadland will speak at Holy Angels' Parish centre on Nov. 19 at 7:45 p.m. She is the founder of Straight Talk, a youth counselling service. She will speak on abortion.

Ms. Hadland is a dynamic speaker. The meeting is open to all who wish to attend.

of the Chimo Club was chaired by the president, Ken Davis. The minutes of the September

The October general meeting

meeting were read by the secretary, Helen Jartus, and approved as read.

The treasurer's report was given by Pat Guina and approved.

Marg McKenna gave the card secretary's report in which she reported sending several get well cards to members in hospital at present.

Pat Guina reported 155 memberships paid for 1989 and 1990 memberships are available.

The Shuffleboard Tournament is in full swing on Tuesday afternoons, but a motion was passed to move the starting time to 12:30 p.m. instead of 1 p.m.

There will be no birthday gift raffle during December, but those

Thank

having birthdays are asked to Jartus. bring them to the January meet-

The Bazaar was held on Saturday, Nov. 4 with Alma Hart as Convenor.

Nominations for new officers will take place at the November 17 meeting. A nominating committee is being appointed to bring in a new slate of officers.

It was decided to have the January, February and March meetings on a trial basis, in the afternoons of the 3rd Friday of each month.

Birthday greetings were sung to Leona Fournier, Betha Miller, Beth Macadam, and Celia Valentino.

Al Slater showed a delightful film on the RCMP Musical Ride which was enjoyed by all.

Lunch was served by the refreshment committee.

Shuffleboard was played with the winners being: 1st - Tom Webb and Winnie Campbell; 2nd - Marg McKenna and Helen

Approximately 30 members of the club had received their flu shots from Dr. Geran at the club, en masse. Thanks to Dr. Geran and his office assistant, Mary Clara Papineau for arranging this.

Cindy Trembly won the freezer at Costa's store.

Mrs. Gert Noble from Sudbury is visiting Mrs. Retta Person and other relations here.

A "Thanksgiving" Supper was held at the Baptist Hall with a good crowd attending. Rev. Johnson welcomed the guests. Thanks to all who helped.

Get well wishes to Nellie Molinski and Mrs. D. Fischer.

A service of Confirmation was held at the Anglican Church Oct. 22 with the Bishop Leslie E. Peterson of Sault Ste. Marie the Celebrant and Rev. Robert Elkin.

A pot luck supper prior to the service for the congregation and social and coffee hour after for families and friends of candidates. Thanks to all who helped.

Birth Announcement

Melissa Culos takes pleasure in announcing the safe arrival of her sister

KIMBERLY CHRISTINE THERESA

on Tuesday, September 5, 1989 Weighing 7 lbs. 3 ozs.

Proud parents are Robert and Harriette Culos. Proud grandparents are Gerry and Mary Aarden of Stayner and Lawrence and Marilyn Culos of Hawkstone. Special thanks to Dr. K.W. Wilkes, Danielle Salesse and Mary Shack in the delivery room. Many thanks to the entire staff of McCausland Hospital.

Thank you

Women of the Moose Prize Winners

1st - Courtney Gerlach 2nd - Jeff Cornet 3rd - Jaime Hermes

Thanks to Anne Querry, Sadie Benko, Nat Boucher, Vicky Kostiuk, Bernice Petyk, Yvonne Maillais, Pat Maenpaa, Benita Vaillant, Heather Sechesky, Jean Bozec, Annette Laundry, Pat Merkley. The judges; Annette Laundry, Bernice Petyk, Joe Clark.

Cake Draw Winner: Adam Gerlach Women of the Moose want to thank all for donations:

> Fay Figliomeni - Halloween Cake Costa's - Apples Schrieber Food Market - Apples Towne Cinema - Movie Passes Rec Centre - Bowling Passes A & W - Drink Coupons

Special thanks to Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Scott Sr. for all their help at the Halloween Dance and the party for the kids.

Gift Shop

Rossport

824-2834

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

CHRISTM

CHRISTMAS

WITHOUT

ISN'T

YOU...

you

My thanks to Dr. Woldnik, Dr. Geran, also the nursing staff, the people who visited and sent cards while I was in the hospital.

Thanks to all Dorothy Plourde

Happy 30th



From your family & friends

Greg,



Still my little brother. Best wishes,

From correspondence to classes, DAG is at it

D.A.G. members were welcomed to the October meeting Thursday evening by President Shirley Mikus.

Correspondence included an invitation to attend the opening of the March of Dimes offices in Long Lac and a thank you from Beta Sigma Phi for the presentation on LIfeline.

Members were very encouraged to hear a letter from Mr. K. D. Ryan, Business administrator of the North of Superior District Roman Catholic Separate School Board, who informed them the new addition to the Holy Angels School in Schreiber will have an elevator from the ground level.

The misunderstanding concerning motorized wheelchairs on the new pathway through Terrace Bay had been explained at the last council meeting. Electric wheelchairs and scooters are definitely allowed on this walk.

The E.M.O. list had been updated by Home Care Nurses and the Chimo Club in Schreiber. It is now in the hands of Red Cross Homemakers for completion.

Many members had been available to attend a special meeting with Beryl Potter of the Ontario Action Awareness Association. This remarkable lady proved how tremendously vital a person could be despite the most severe handicaps suffered.

Mrs. Potter discussed her goal of alerting the public to the special needs of the disabled. She strongly advised never to sit back and accept your fate, but to fight to better your lot and that of others in similar situations.

With her vast experience she gave good advice on how to be recognized and acknowledged. Mrs. Potter had also talked at

both high schools displaying her travelling and talkative companion, "Mr. Grizzly". Salesman Jack Patterson topped her visit by selling Mrs. Potter a D.A.G. membership.

Jack Patterson turned in \$18 in memberships sold and Pam Jones was reordering membership cards.

Elizabeth McLean announced Lifeline was scheduled to be in by November 15. Elaine Mannisto had been advised by the Administrator to contact the Department of Northern Development and Mines in the absence of a reply.

Pat Merkley displayed the updated Scrapbook. Vice-president Pat Auger agreed to serve on Handitransit's Steering Committee.

Shirley reported changes had to be made in businesses to be surveyed this year by the high school students. Mr. Robert's "Man in Society" class is only held in Terrace Bay Campus this year. Shirty and Homemaker Patty Capy had attended a "Man in Society class under Mr. Roberts and made a presentation to the class about D.A.G. and Homemakers.

The curb cuts in the new section of sidewalk on Simcoe Plaza are insurmountable by both a scooter or a wheelchair, but further, had proved a hazard to the able-bodied in the evening lights.

A thank you had been sent to Jim Mikus of Shell Oil for the jacket he had donated and been raffled by D.A.G. at the Fall Fair.

Debbie Semple was introduced by Shirley. Debbie represents Nyard International, a line of modular clothing. She suggested D.A.G. sponsor a Fashion Show of her clothing as a fund raising project. Shirley will contact members by phone to make a decision.

The next meeting will be held on Nov. 16 at 7 p.m. in the McC. land Hospital Lobby when David Schinbein will be asked to demonstrate Lifeline.

Shawn Prince is to be invited to the December meeting to talk about his experiences in the Special Olympics. Everyone is cordially invited to attend.



Jan

Wedding Announcement

We are very pleased to announce the marriage of our youngest son Brad to Joyce Glad, daughter of Jim and the late Sheila Glad.

The marriage took place on Friday, October 6 in Sault Ste Marie.

Bill & Anita Cook